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Closing address

Keiya Utsumi
Director General
Administrative Department

National Diet Library

I am honored to give an address at the conclusion of the CDNLAO Open Seminar.

We planned this Seminar in order to raise public awareness of the current situation of

national libraries in the Asia and Oceania regions.

The Asia and Oceania regions are rich in diversity: there are differences in languages,
cultures, religions and economic infrastructure, and, particularly, there is a variety of
recording media. However, with the rapid progress of information and communications
technology, we can now exchange information more easily and can expect further

mutual coordination and cooperation.

In this Seminar, representatives from Mongolia, New Zealand, Pakistan, the
Philippines and Japan have reported on how their libraries are responding to the
advent of the advanced information society, such as their current situation regarding
digitization, development of new service resulting from digitization, and new roles of

libraries.

Although we are facing difficult challenges in dealing with highly developing
information technology, such as problems of budget, language and training of I'T
specialists, we might find a clue to resolving these issues through cooperation and
collaboration among national libraries. We hope that this Seminar and the information

sharing will be the start of future coordination and cooperation.

In conclusion, I would like to express our gratitude to all of you who have shared time

with us today.

-104-





